SOUTH SHORE REGIONAL LIBRARY BOARD GENERAL MEETING, CONFERENCE CALL, MARCH 25, 2020                                                                                      

The South Shore Regional Library Board administers South Shore Public Libraries.

South Shore Public Libraries celebrate reading, discovering, learning and sharing.
Present:

Mr. Patrick Hirtle, Chair



Ms. Cindy Bruhm, Vice Chair



Dr. David Brattston



Councillor Tina Connors



Councillor Michael Graves
Ms. Marie Hogan Loker
Councillor Eric Hustvedt
Mr. Bill Kowalski
Ms. Sara Lochhead


Mr. David Luther

Mr. Tom Sheppard



Ms. Christina Pottie, Staff



Mr. Jeff Mercer, Staff




Mr. Troy Myers, Secretary/Treasurer



Ms. Lynn Robart, Recorder

Regrets from:  Councillor Brian Fralic, Ms. Wilma Stewart-White and Mr. Mark Taylor. 
STAFF PAY INCREASE
Motion was tabled to Wednesday, March 25 for a special meeting via phone Wednesday, March 25, 2020 @ 6 pm.        

Motion:
“THAT SSPL Staff receive a 10% increase and that minimum wage for employees be increased to $15.00 per hour, effective April 1st.

SHEPPARD/KOWALSKI


Discussion about whether the motion on the staff salary increase should be dealt with now or tabled until the Board can meet in person. It was pointed out that usually these types of salary discussions are held in camera with no staff members except the CEO and a minute recorder. 
Motion:
“THAT the discussion regarding Staff wage increase should be delayed to time when an in-person meeting can be held”
 
GRAVES/Brattston
Yea:  Lochhead, Hustvedt, Brattston, Graves, Connors, Hogan Loker



Nay:  Kowalski, Bruhm, Hirtle, Luther



Motion carried. 

Mr. Tom Sheppard joined the meeting.

NEXT MEETING     

The next regular meeting will be Wednesday, May 20, 2020 at 6 pm.  Annual meeting Monday, June 15, 2020

ADJOURMENT

Dr. Brattston moved the meeting adjourned, seconded Marie Hogan Loker.
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